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Sent by email to: numbering@acma.gov.au

Dear Eve,

Review of the Telecommunications (Provision of Pre-Selection) Determination 2015 (the
Determination)

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the ACMA's review of the Determination and be
involved in this targeted consultation.

Over recent years, my office has noticed complaints about pre-selection services becoming
increasingly rare: we have only been able to identify four complaints about pre-selection services since
2077. The four complaints were about pre-selection billing issues, pre-selection services being
discontinued, and telecommunications providers not following agreements to cancel pre-selection
services.

We are unable to provide complete numbers of complaints received about pre-selection services. This
is because our staff and systems do not specifically record if complaints are about pre-selection
services. We only identify pre-selection complaints as a subset of other issues (such as billing, or no or
delayed response from a telecommunications provider).

‘We do not anticipate receiving a significant volume of complaints about pre-selection in the future.
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